SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet School on Thursday 19th March 2015
Councillors present;
Cllrs P.V.Hirst (Chairman), S.Belton (clerk),M.Ellin,M.Bristow,C.Hart,C.Bradwell,H.Partington,
E.Holt,S.Costello,A.Buttery.

Public present: 

None
1521
               Apologies for absence.
None
1522          
Declarations of interest
                             
Nothing declared.
1523
To confirm the minutes of the council meeting held on 12th February 2015
Minutes circulated to all councillors and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.

1524

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area and field- The clerk notified the council that the new equipment has now been installed. One set of goalposts was removed by the installation company. ERYC have placed an order for a new field waste bin and this should be installed in the next few weeks.
The school have alerted the parish council to an unusual amount of litter on the field and asked if this can be cleared. It was resolved that the councillors will do a litter pick on 22nd March to remedy this problem. It was felt that a huge part of the litter and debris problem was coming from an overflowing skip positioned adjacent to the field perimeter fence. It was resolved to establish who owns and who has hired the skip and to contact ERYC for advice on how to action the skip removal. (Note; after meeting the skip owner was contacted and agreed to remove it immediately).
The clerk has obtained a quotation from DT Walker to replace the goalpost that had to be relocated but the council felt the price was too much to agree to at this moment in time.

The school headmaster has sent an email asking if the parish council would consider applying for grant funding to extend the astro turf area that the school have obtained grant funding from previously. The school have done this through Pentagon Sports and recommend this company. It was resolved that the clerk contacts the headmaster and obtains further information about the grant funding, how much can be obtained and what area can be covered. The council would like to apply for this funding but would also like to get a 5 a side set of goalposts also to use on the new turf if funding and criteria allowed.

The clerk has received an email from their insurers Came & Co stating that the parish council can allow anyone to do the weekly play equipment inspections and that training was not a necessity nor was a qualification required. They have sent an ideal template to adhere to and have suggested this be used weekly and an inspection book is created, used and signed. It was resolved that the clerk uses this template and designs a new inspection book to be used in the future. Cllr S.Costello has agreed to do the weekly checks until the next meeting.

Dog fouling-the clerk read out a letter of complaint from a resident about the state of the village paths due to a recent bout of dog fouling. Other residents have made verbal complaints about this also. It was resolved that the clerk contacts ERYC dog warden Stuart Allen to visit the village and meet up with councillors to walk around the village and provide advice or solutions to this increasing problem
Speed survey-a speed survey along Low Street had recently been put in place but the results were not correctly recorded by ERYC and did not retrieve the required HGV data. Unfortunately this means the survey will have to be re done w/c 23rd February 2015. ERYC have apologised for this unfortunate incident.
Old churchyard-following on from a search for additional land to form a new cemetery it was agreed that the cemetery subcommittee explore all land options available. The clerk contacted the Revd Ken Sargeantson for advice about re using the old churchyard and Cllr Hart contacted the Archdeacon Stephen Wilcockson to establish the criteria and possibilities for re-opening this closed churchyard. The clerk wrote out to two possible landowners to ascertain if they were willing to sell nearby land for such a project also.
All information retrieved was relayed back to the parish council at the meeting.

To be noted Cllrs Bradwell and Hirst left the room during this discussion due to their previously declared interests.

It was resolved that the parish council pursue the possibility of having the old closed churchyard re opened as a new burial ground. Cllr Hart will send a letter to the diocese registrar Andrew Vidler to explain the reasons for this project and to establish if this can happen and what the process is to proceed with this idea.
1516
 
Planning applications
Planning application for D.Slack, Prospect House Care Home to erect a 2 storey extension ref 14/03627/PLF. The parish council resolved to strongly object to this application, however ERYC have APPROVED this application. The clerk was asked to establish who was on the review panel and why the parish council were not invited to this meeting.
1517

Correspondence received
1518

Ward councillors report


Nothing to report as both absent from meeting.
1519                  Financial matters.

The clerk alerted the council to the fact that the two savings bonds mature on March 1st 2015. It was resolved that the clerk obtains information of the best available 3-5 year bonds on the market and brings this information to the next meeting.
Cheques approved for payment;



Cq no 101570 S.Belton salary.


Cq no 10157


Cq no 10157
1520

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Thursday 16th April  2015 at 7.30pm
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